
 

In accordance with the AI in Government Act of 2020 and Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) Memorandum M-24-10, Advancing Governance, Innovation, and Risk 
Management for Agency Use of Artificial Intelligence, the National Labor Relations 
Board (the Agency) reports that, as of the reporting deadline of September 24, 2024, 
the Agency does not use and does not anticipate using covered AI as defined in the 
Memorandum.   

This determination was made after consultation with relevant officials including the Chief 
Data Officer, the Chief Information Officer, the Deputy Chief Information Officer, the 
Office of the Chief Financial Officer (which includes principal Acquisition Officials and 
Senior Procurement Executives), Agency Operations, the Board, and other officials 
responsible for certain Agency functions that may encompass the use of AI.  This 
assessment has included all components within the Agency.  The Agency will reassess 
its enterprise environment for active AI uses on an ongoing basis with a full review 
annually. 

  

 
 
 
 
           

David Gaston  
CAIO                     
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